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If it hasn’t happened by the time you get this, expect Part 91 IFR operations in the continental US to begin shortly. We’re continuing to coordinate with Air Traffic to work through all the confusion, it’s understood that you are bearing the brunt of the ATC workload. In some instances our AFSSs have tripled their workload.

Everyone expects a surge when they release IFR GA. You are entitled to breaks from operational duties and we encourage you to take advantage of these.

No word yet on VFR flights but we’ll do our best to keep you advised.

Wally Pike

